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Pedagogy Workshop and Peer Mentoring Program

SPRING 2002

Guidelines

Over the course of the 2001-2002 academic year the department will be conducting an ongoing Pedagogy Workshop as a regular part of our department meetings.  This workshop will be based on techniques learned and problems resolved in our new Peer Mentoring Program.  

Description of Peer Mentoring Program:

Each member of the department will serve as a peer mentor to one other department member.  The peer mentor’s responsibilities will include preparation of written critiques of documents such as the syllabus, assignments, and exams that the faculty member prepares for his/her course, and observation of three class sessions of the course during the semester.  During these observations, the peer mentor will complete a Class Observation Form.  After the observation, the peer mentor will give both the faculty member observed and the department chair a copy of the completed Class Observation Form.  The peer mentor will also discuss the observation and his/her written comments with the faculty member, either by phone or in person.  The peer mentor will suggest either teaching techniques or problems that the faculty member may wish to share with colleagues in the department as part of the Pedagogy Workshop.  Although the insights gained from this process may be used as a basis for preparing evaluations requested for promotion or merit files, under no circumstances should copies of completed Class Observation Forms be shared or distributed outside the department.

The Peer Mentoring Program will be implemented as follows during the Spring 2002 semester:

1) Each faculty member will identify a course that he/she wants observed and critiqued during the fall semester.  The faculty member will notify the department chair which course he/she has chosen by January 25, 2002, and will give the department chair an extra copy of the syllabus for that course, to be given to the peer mentor.

2) The department chair will assign peer mentors based on availability of faculty during the scheduled times of the classes each faculty member has selected for observation.  The department chair will notify the faculty members and the peer mentors of these assignments by the beginning of the third week of classes.

3) Peer mentors and faculty members will meet to establish a schedule for class observations.  The first is to be done around the 5th week of classes (Feb. 11-15, 2002), the second is to be done around the 9th week of classes (March 11-15, 2002) and the last observation is to be done around the 13th week of classes (April 8-12, 2002).  The faculty member will also arrange to give the peer mentor any relevant documents over the course of the semester (assignments, quizzes, exams, etc.) so that the peer mentor can prepare written critiques of these documents.  Copies of the documents and the critiques, including the course syllabus, done by the peer mentors are also to be given to the department chair.

4) After each class observation is done, the peer mentor will give the faculty member a copy of the completed Class Observation Form, and arrange for an follow up discussion of the observation.  The follow up may be done by phone or in person.

5) Both the peer mentor and the department chair will maintain files of all documents related to the Peer Mentoring Program.

6) The peer mentor and faculty member will decide on teaching strategies or problems that are appropriate to be shared with colleagues as part of the department’s ongoing Pedagogy Workshop, and the faculty member will notify the department chair that he/she will be making a presentation at the next department meeting.  The department chair will add the presentation to the agenda, and the faculty member will prepare copies of any relevant written documents (assignments, description of a small-group activity, etc.) for distribution to colleagues at the department meeting.

7) The schedule of Spring 2002 department meetings is as follows: Friday, February 8, 2002, 2:30 to 4pm; Friday, March 1, 2002, 2:30 to 4pm; Friday, April 19, 2002, 2:30 to 4pm; Friday, May 3, 2002, 2:30 to 4pm.  These meetings are mandatory and take precedence over any other committee meeting or activity.  At the May 3, 2002 meeting, we will conduct an assessment of the Pedagogy Workshop and the Peer Mentoring Program, and decide on any changes or refinements needed.  We will also establish the Peer Mentoring implementation dates and guidelines for the Fall 2002 semester.

